
Approved MINUTES 

TOWN OF CANANDAIGUA 

PARKS AND RECREATION/TRAILS 

October  28, 2020 

Zoom Meeting 
Members Present:  Mark MacNeil, Dave Sauter, Adeline Rudolph, Randy Groot, Dan Knapton, Karen 
Parkhurst  

Additional: Sarah Reynolds, Jared Simpson 

• Shared Town Update from Sam Pierce 
- Several Resolutions before the Town Board at the 11/29 Meeting. 

o Request for Speed Study on Buffalo St Extension-Resident concern with traffic coming 
over hill and cross walk entering Outhouse Park.  Parks and Rec in support of the 
request to the State for a Speed Study in this area. 

o Thank you to Assemblyman Kolb & Senator Helming for their help in securing the 
transfer of Lower Onanda Park to the Town of Canandaigua.  Parks members also wish 
to extend a thank you to both. 

o Resolution authorizing Doug to work with NYS to execute the necessary documents to 
transfer ownership of Lower Onanda to the Town.   

o Resolution for Town to enter into an option to purchase land for a new town park and 
public access to Canandaigua Lake.  Parks and Rec members all expressed their 
support for this Resolution.  Great opportunity for the Town and is inline with the 
goals generated in the 2018 Parks Master Plan related to lake access and the 
development of new trails within the Town.   

• Planning work continues at Outhouse West.   
- Meeting with Town officials, RMB, and Inclusive Playground members to coordinate efforts 

and address design concerns scheduled for Nov. 4th.  Link will be sent out with Zoom meeting 
details. 

• Auburn Trail Update 
- Consultants still plugging away on Trail planning and securing easements.  Fisher Associated 

currently working to resolve issues involving a cross walk across County Route 30. 
• Uplands at Onanda 

- Litanhi still in need of repairs.  Possibility still exists to work to be done this fall.  
Determination needs to be made if it makes more sense to repair or is it time to look at 
replacement?  Prefab with upgrades to make more attractive to potential renters? 

- Committee asked to visit the uplands and think about possible improvements to access 
roads, buildings and trails. 



• Park Security 
- Recent vandalism at Parks.  Most notably Outhouse Park.  Investigating the installation of 

security cameras to deter.  Recent Internet upgrades should benefit these efforts. 
• Arts and Crafts Building @ Onanda 

- Parks staff working at cleaning and organizing the space.  Plan to create a usable activities 
area for cabin renters and Park Staff. 

• Sarah Reynolds shared addition Town Updates 
- CIC working to finalize details around new Comp Plan. 
- Tree Committee providing valuable information about and addressing needs of the many 

trees found in the Town Parks and Cemeteries.   
• Meeting date reminder 

- November/December meetings consolidated into one meeting 12/9/20. 

 

Next meeting scheduled for Wednesday December 9th at 6:00pm 

Meeting adjourned at approximately 6:45pm 

Minutes submitted by Mark MacNeil 


